From: Steve [mailto:Steve@texasheritagebank.com]

Sent: Tuesday, October 13, 2009 6:57 PM

To: Comments

Subject: 12 CFR Part 327 Prepaid Assessments

To: Mr. Robert Feldman, Executive Secretary, FDIC

Dear Mr. Feldman:

Texas Heritage Bank is a 78 year old financial institution chartered in the state of Texas. I am a shareholder and serve as the Chief Executive Officer of the Bank. I also am a shareholder/Director for the First State Bank in Abernathy, Texas. I have been a community banker for over 25 years.

First let me thank the FDIC for its wisdom in removing from the table further discussion on another special assessment for 2009. I am however not in favor of the proposal to prepay assessments for the next three years.

The FDIC has the authority to borrow from the US Treasury, and this is the course of action that I think makes the most sense. It does not make sense to borrow from the institutions that the FDIC regulates. This is in essence what the prepayment is and frankly, it creates a conflict of interest in the regulator/regulated arena.

Also, I believe that the current assessment methodology is flawed and places a heavier burden on community banks than is appropriate. The assessment base should be revised to be based on assets less equity. This will swing the burden more towards the money center banks that by their very nature have a more risky balance sheet and business than the bread and butter local community banks in this country.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment. Steve Mack, CEO

Steve Mack 830.249.3955 steve@txheritagebank.com



Offices in Boerne, Cross Plains and Leon Springs to serve your banking needs!

The information contained in this e-mail is strictly confidential and for the intended use of the addressee only. Any disclosure, use or copying of the information by anyone other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail. Texas Heritage Bank does not provide any warranty with regard to any virus that may have been inadvertently attached to any e-mail. We accept no liability for any damage sustained as a result of software viruses and advise you to carry out your own virus checks before opening any attachment. This e-mail contains the views of the author and should not be interpreted as the views of Texas Heritage Bank.